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SUMMARY 
 
Morris Steiman was born August 5, 1918 in Bodzanow, a small town near Warsaw.  Morris 
attended cheder and yeshiva and was a member of Agudah, a religious Zionist youth group.  He 
experienced pre-war antisemitism because of his appearance as a religious Jewish boy, in his 
hometown and in Warsaw, where he worked as a tailor’s apprentice. 
 
In November, 1939, he fled the German occupation and went east to the Russian-occupied area 
of Poland.  In March 1940, homesick and concerned about his parents, he returned to Poland—
first Warsaw and then made his way back to his hometown— where he worked as a tailor for the 
Germans until March 1941.  He discusses being very aware as an older teenager about what 
exactly was going on and actively looking for ways to escape and emigrate.  He gives a detailed 
description of the evacuation of Jews from Bodzanow, during which he and his father was 
severely beaten on the head. He describes the Germans indiscriminately beating everyone they 
could as they chased them into the trucks. They were taken to a camp in Dzialdowo for a few 
days, near the German border, with little food and no toilets or water.  They were then deported 
to the Czestochowa Ghetto, where he was cared for by Rose Tannenbaum. Morris’ parents fled 
to Warsaw to be with his sister and died of natural causes soon after.   
 
Morris and Rose married and survived the war years together, doing forced labor at Hasag 
Pelzery, in metal and ammunition factories in nearby Rakow.  Morris describes one Wehrmacht 
commander who treated them humanely and also assisted several Jews in escaping the ghetto and 
retrieving money left behind in the ghetto.  They were liberated by the Russians in January 1945 
and stayed in Czestochowa for almost a year. He secured work as a tailor.  He describes 
returning to his hometown after the war and digging up a kiddish cup and candlesticks that his 
brother had buried.  He and his wife moved to Lampertheim, a displaced persons camp in the 
American zone of Germany, until emigrating to the United States in March 1947 where he had a 
sister. 
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The audiotaped interview is the primary source record for this summary which was produced in partnership with Gratz College.




